REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON MEMBERSHIP AFFAIRS

The Committee on Membership Affairs (MAC) continues to work with all interested groups within the Society to identify new opportunities to attract and retain members.  The committee is especially focused on the retention of current ACS members by promoting member benefits and services.

The official ACS membership number for 2011 is 163,111, which is 1,328 more than the 2010 number.  (The Society’s membership was higher than this only once, in 2001 the Society’s membership was 163,503.)  Included in this number are increases in the following categories:
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The number of new member applications received in 2010 was 25,316.  Of these, 7,728 were undergraduate Student Members and 5,291 were from outside of the U.S., up from 4,372 last year.  The Member-Get-a-Member Campaign set a new all-time record of 3,120 new members recruited a 48% increase over 2009.  More than 2,200 ACS members recruited at least one new paid member through MGM and received the ACS periodic table throw as their gift.  One person alone brought in 63 new ACS members last year!  The 2011 version of the periodic table throw gift is a special, commemorative International Year of Chemistry issue.  Also record- breaking was the 6,941 new members brought in through the efforts of Division and Local Section recruiting as part of the ACS President’s Challenge.  2010 represents a 118% increase over the 2009 total of 3,189.  
The Board-Presidential Task Force on Society Services and Associated Dues Pricing Models presented its reported at the December 2010 meeting of the Board of directors.  The Board requested that the Committee on Membership Affairs (MAC), working with the Budget and Finance and Constitution and Bylaws Committees, further develop the report as appropriate and bring back specific actions (some of which may involve bylaw changes) to the Board committee on Professional & Member Relations and the Board in the coming year.  MAC is already considering approaches to allow for more flexibility in setting Society dues and packaging member benefits and services.

In December, MAC held an Executive Committee planning meeting to discuss strategies and priorities for the committee in the coming year.  MAC will build on these initial discussions and develop a plan of action moving forward in Anaheim.
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